Memorandum to the Chancellor:

I just want to make a report on my activities with Mr. Wall, from Washington, D. C. We spent a great deal of time in going over all the facilities of the stadium and Mr. Wall seemed rather pleased with the set-up.

University campus and he was highly elated at the large Spencer tract that we use for intramurals and for drill for the R.O.T.C. and the Navy. The intramural field also caught his attention and he made the observation that it would take but little grading to put the intramural field into a fine drill and play field. But the Spencer tract was the thing that he bubbled over about.

He is on his way to Manhattan and is coming back Wednesday evening. I invited him to be our guest at the Missouri game and this pleased him to no end. He said basketball was his favorite game and he had heard a lot about the Kensas team; therefore, he was accepting the invitation with enthusiasm. I asked Mrs. Hulteen to call Mr. Nichols so that Mr. Wall and Mr. Schwerin could see the game. I believe this will make for unusual good will as both men seemed very happy at the opportunity to see the game.

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Cosch.

FCA:AH